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STATE  OF  MAINE

D E P A R TM E N T  O F    

EN V I R O NM E N T A L  P RO T E C T I O N  

   
March	3,	2016	
	
Irving	Oil	Marketing	
190	Commerce	Way	
Portsmouth,	NH	03801	
Attn:	Jessica	Bullock	
	
RE:	Irving	Mainway			
	
Dear	Ms.	Bullock:	
	
This	letter	is	to	acknowledge	the	Department’s	receipt	of	your	registration	materials	on	
March	2,	2016	for	either	a	new	tank	and	piping	or	the	replacement	of	ancillary	equipment	
at	the,	Irving	Mainway,	Portland,	Maine.	Maine	Statute	dictates	that	the	installation	may	
take	place	ten	(10)	business	days	following	Department	notification	(38	M.R.S.A.,	Section	
563	1.	A.).	This	installation	may	begin	on	March	17,	2016.	Have	a	copy	of	your	registration	
and	display	this	letter	in	a	prominent	place	during	the	construction	or	replacement	
activities.	
	
NOTE:	Please	note	it	is	the	owners	responsibility	to	ensure	that	the	installer	complete	and	
submit	the	Certification	of	Proper	Installation	to	the	Department	within	thirty	(30)	days	of	
completing	the	project	(Chapter	691,	Section	5	B.	(4)	(g).	
	
Additionally,	please	remember	that	if	the	equipment	at	a	facility	changes,	or	the	leak	
detection	method	changes,	any	A/B	Operators	for	the	facility	are	required	to	become	
recertified	using	the	Department’s	“TankSmart”	operator	training	program.	This	should	be	
done	within	30	days	of	receiving	a	new	replacement	facility	registration	form	indicating	
that	the	above	approved	work	has	been	performed.		
	
If	you	have	any	questions	or	concerns,	I	can	be	reached	at	(207)	287‐	2651.	
	
Sincerely,	
	
	
John	M	Dunlap	
Division	of	Oil	and	Hazardous	Waste	Facilities	Regulation	
Bureau	of	Remediation	and	Waste	Management	
	
PC	Paul	Thompson	#	289	 	
	


